
UNITED LUTHERAN PARISH 
Sunday, February 6, 2022 
Arendahl Lutheran Church 

 
Members present:  Pastor Sarah; Keith Agrimson, Paul Boyum, Dana Knudsen, (A); Allan Kingsbury, (G); 

Steve Erickson, Doris Horsman, Sonia McCabe, (PM); Diane Drinkall (NP). Absent: Brad Gorder, LeRoy 

‘Ike’ Johnson, Anita Brown, Brent Olson. 

President Allan Kingsbury called the meeting to order following worship.  Allan indicated that Brad 

Gorder would be replacing Karen Thompson on the council. There were no more changes to the list of 

Council members. 

The secretary’s report has been previously approved via email/text.   

There were no additional comments regarding the January 2022 treasurer’s report as presented.  A 

motion by Paul Boyum, with a second from Keith Agrimson, to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion 

passed. 

Parish Nurse Report:  A CPR class will be offered in the near future if there is interest. Each class is 

limited to 8 persons.  Cost will be $25 for a 4-hour class.  It would be held at one of our churches to be 

determined at a later date. 

In youth news, Confirmation will take place in May.  There will be 6 confirmands – 3 from Grace, 1 from 

Pilot Mound and 2 from North Prairie. 

Also in Pastor Sarah’s report there was only one funeral since our last meeting – Cora Johnson of North 

Prairie was February 2nd. 

Pastor also indicated there will be 2 weddings during the summer months – Bethany Holtegaard and 

Jacob Kronebusch in June and Brian Kesler and Crystal Clemens in September. 

Pastor Sarah is on-call February 7-11 for pastoral emergency at Highland Prairie/Elstad Lutheran. 

First order of business was to discuss the upcoming Lenten worship schedule.  It was decided to have 

coffee fellowship following the Lenten services this year.  March 2nd is Ash Wednesday services with 

Holy Communion at Grace.  The following Wednesday services will include coffee fellowship after 

services.  Maunday Thursday service with Holy Communion, will be at North Prairie and Good Friday 

services will be at Arendahl.  All services will begin at 7:00pm.   

Easter services will be at Pilot Mound at 7:00 am, Grace at 9:00 am, and Arendahl at 10:30 am. 

Our last order of business was the election of officers for 2022.  Chuck Eidenshink agreed to stay on as 

ULP Treasurer.  Diane Drinkall offered to continue as Council Secretary.  A motion to accept Paul Boyum 

as President and Sonia McCabe as Vice President.  Steve Erickson made a motion to cease nominations. 

Keith seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 

We thanked Allan for his leadership during the past year. 

Our next meeting will be Sunday, May 1st at 7:00 pm at Grace. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Keith and seconded by Steve. Motion passed.  Meeting 

was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,       

Diane Drinkall, Secretary                                 


